
HEALTH 
PROGRAM 

SPECIALIST II
Class Code:

2478

CITY OF SAN ANTONIO 

SALARY RANGE
$19.03 - $28.54 Hourly

$39,580.84 - $59,371.78 Annually

JOB SUMMARY:

Under general direction, is responsible for performing complex public 
health work in one of several public health programs. Work involves 
overseeing, planning, and evaluating public health education program 
activities and providing consultative services and technical assistance 
to program staff, governmental agencies, and community organizations. 
The work is generally investigative, regulatory, educational and 
consultative in nature. May exercise functional supervision over 
assigned staff. 

ESSENTIAL JOB FUNCTIONS:

• Implements evidence-based prevention initiatives to help the community 
improve and maintain their health.

• Develops, coordinates, and presents public health educational 
activities and outreach for organizations and groups in the local 
community, to include the provision of educational materials and 
teaching aids.

• Conducts outreach and maintains relationships with community and 
partner organizations regarding health initiatives.

• Coordinates, plans, and monitors public health education activities; 
and develops goals and objectives for public health education programs.

• Collects, organizes, analyzes, and prepares materials in response to 
public health information and report requests.

• Interviews persons in order to determine demographic, medically 
relevant information and risk factor data.

• Counsels patients concerning risk reduction and behavior modification.

• Assists in collecting, organizing, analyzing, and preparing materials 
in response to public health information and report requests.
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• Assists with data handling, database maintenance and reports for 
research studies, survey and audits.

• Assists with developing and conducting quality assurance reviews for 
the program.

• Provides technical assistance to healthcare providers on public health 
issues.

• May supervise the work of personnel.

• Performs related duties and fulfills responsibilities as required.

JOB REQUIREMENTS:

• Bachelor's Degree from an accredited college or university with 
preferable coursework in a related health field.

• Two (2) years of experience as a Health Program Specialist I or other 
relevant public health experience.

• Valid Class 'C' Texas Driver's License.

PREFERRED QUALIFICATIONS: 
• Bilingual (English/Spanish).

KNOWLEDGE, SKILLS, AND ABILITIES:

• Knowledge of current public health programs, practices, and 
procedures.

• Knowledge of public health laws and regulations.

• Knowledge of counseling and interviewing techniques.

• Skill in utilizing a personal computer and associated software.

• Ability to communicate clearly and effectively.

• Ability to interpret public health laws and regulations.

• Ability to organize and prioritize work.

• Ability to analyze problems, identify alternative solutions, project 
consequences of proposed actions, and implement recommendations in 
support of goals.
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• Ability to document clearly and concisely pertinent information.

• Ability to work with individuals of diverse backgrounds.

• Ability to deliver formal presentations to small and large groups.

• Ability to train and/or supervise personnel.

PHYSICAL REQUIREMENTS:

Physical requirements include occasional lifting/carrying of 5 pounds; 
visual acuity, speech and hearing; hand and eye coordination and manual 
dexterity necessary to operate a computer keyboard and basic office 
equipment. Subject to sitting, standing, reaching, and walking to 
perform the essential functions. Working conditions are primarily in an 
inside environment and out in the field. Must be willing to comply with 
all OSHA regulations and current immunization policies. 

Page 3 of 3City of San Antonio - Class Specification Bulletin

6/30/2020https://agency.governmentjobs.com/sanantoniotx/default.cfm?action=specbulletin&ClassS...


